

Moscow Centre WANO-MC

25 FERGANSKAYA, MOSCOW, 109507, RUSSIA

PHONE: +7 495 376 15 87 FAX: +7 495 376 08 97

info@wanomc.ru

№ MC-18/1000

10.07.2018

Pages 1

To: Mr. Hossein Ghaffari, President and CEO of Bushehr NPP

Copy: Mr. Hamid Azarbad, WANO-MC On-Site Representative at Bushehr NPP

From: Mr. Vasiliy Aksenov, Director of WANO Moscow Centre.

Subject: Target Observations on SOER 2015-2

Dear Mr. Ghaffari,

Please be advised that WANO Moscow Centre On-Site Representatives (except for Kursk NPP, Kudankulam NPP and Loviisa NPP) carried out work for target observation on implementation of SOER 2015-2 "Risk Management" in the second half of 2017 year.

As a result of this work, it was issued the reports of WANO-MC OSR on target observation at each NPP and summary report which is attached to this letter.

We hope that information contained in this report will be helpful in your work.

We hope for continued fruitful cooperation,

Vasiliy Aksenov Director WANO Moscow Centre

Draft: Sergei Uogintas,+7 495 2210283, <u>uogintas@wanomc.ru</u>